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Partners to help build child center

President’s Partners will provide seed money to build a new
home for the Cameron University Child Development Center,
President Don Davis announced.

He discussed the new project during the third annual meeting of
the Partners Jan. 17.

Money provided by the Partners will be used to design and help
finance the construction of a state of the arts Child Development
Center, he said.

Davis noted that the center provides a positive link between the
university and the community. It trains future public school teach-
ers and has an expanding mission to help teachers meet new HB
1017 requirements for teaching pre-school children.

Davis said to the Partners:

You have provided both financial and public moral support for
Cameron’s academic programs. Your assistance has founded new
intiatives and provided boosts for existing programs. You have
properly placed the emphasis on academics, which is Cameron’s
primary enterprise.

Previous projects funded by the Partners were the creation of an
endowed professorship in faculty development, and support of the
Business Research Center in the School of Business.

Davis introduced six new members of the Partners. They are
‘Woody Oliver, Monica Moss McCasland, Milo and Jonanne Gordon,
Dr. Jim and Linda Fahey, Dr. Donald and Midge Barnhorst, and
Rocky Hudson of Southwestern Bell Telephone.

President’s Partners now has 120 personal or corporate mem-
bers. Each member pledges $1,000 annually to the university.
President’s Partners is part of Cameron Foundation, Inc., chaired
by Aulena Gibson.

The third annual meeting was a departure from the first two,
which were banquets with guest speakers. The speaker at the first
meeting was Hans Brisch, chancellor of the Oklahoma State
Regents for Higher Education. The 1991 speaker was Allan W.
Ostar, president of the American Association of State Colleges and
Universities .and father of the “interactive university” concept
adopted by Cameron.

- The 1992 meeting was “An Evening With Will Rogers,” staged
at University Theater with entertainment starring Gene McFall
who has portrayed Will Rogers in 43 states. McFall’s appearance
was underwritten by Southwestern Bell Telephone.

- The show was followed by a reception and a book signing by Joe
Carter, director of the Will Rogers Memorial in Claremore. Carter
autographed copies of his “Never Met a Man I Didn’t Like: The

Preside on Davis lcoms Rol Rolds representing
Southwestern Bell Telephone, a new President’s Partner

- Life and Writings of Will Rogers.” The festivity also featured

displays of paintings of Will Rogers and the screening of
excerpts from his movies.

Cameron’s Child Development Center, in its 19th year, is
housed in an old brick residence and has inadequate instruc-
tional and play facilities, Davis said.

He said faculty and staff members in formulating a design
for a new center will visit several other centers at other
universities in the state.

Dr. Margie McMahan has been center director since its
inception. It has one other permanent staff member, Charlotte
Cranfill, lead teacher.

The primary purpose of the center is academic -- to provide
experience for persons specializing in early childhood educa-
tion. Student teachers and other teachers observe and receive
critiques on their teaching of 4-year-olds attending the center.The
center has operated mainly in fall and spring, but reinstituted
summer sessions since passage of HB 1017. The center has
room for only the first 18 pre-schoolers on the waiting list each
fall, and abides strictly to a first-on-the-list policy. The center
is so popular it is booked with pre-schoolers several years
ahead.
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Join us, Presid

George Crow

I am honored to have the opportunity
to serve Cameron University as presi-
dent of the Cameron University Alumni

ent George Crow urges

Association. The enormous impact that
Cameron University has made on the
Lawton-Fort Sill community and on
southwest Oklahoma during the
institution’s 84 - year history would be
difficult to measure. But the contribu-
tions made by Cameron don’t stop in
our corner of Oklahoma since our
graduates are located in every state and
several foreign countries.

The alumni association is a link
between the university and its friends,

supporters, alumni and former students.

You don’t have to be a Cameron
graduate to become a member of the
alumni association. Support of the
alumni association is one way to show
our commitment to the future of
Cameron University. The programs
and activities supported by membership
dues and the benefits received by active
members are detailed at the top of the
membership form on the next page.
Membership in the alumni association

has steadily increased over the past few
years allowing us to add programs such
as the alumni scholarship award. Next
fall at the freshman orientations, we will
be providing a memento for new
students to make them feel welcome.
Membership dues also help support the
quarterly newsletter, “Cameron
Today”, so that alumni and friends of
Cameron can keep in touch. Only
active members receive all four quar-
terly issues of the newsletter.

Everyone on our mailing list should
have reccived a membership notice
sometime in the last four months. You
may have laid the notice aside with
good intentions of sending in your dues
at a later date. Don’t worry about
finding the notice you were mailed; just
use the membership form provided on
the next page and mail it with your
payment now! An organization cannot
exist without members and your
membership can make a difference.

New board members and officers elected

Cameron University Alumni Association officers
and board members were elected by active mem-
bers who attended the Homecoming barbecue in
November. Officers elected for the 1991-92 term
are George Crow (73 and ’75), president; Don
Greb (’70), vice-president; and Jane Buchwald
Kerr (°62), secretary-treasurer.

The two new board members elected are Judy
Pamplin Holland (*78) and Michael Geiger (86).
Retiring from the board after six years of service
are Richard Allen (’71) and Larry Jantzen (*78).

Members who will remain on the board are Jean-
ette Bennett (*85), Vivian Hay Buchwald (27),
Duane Del Vecchio (80 and *82), Grady Greene
('81), Oakle Best Hilbert (25 and "29), Edward
Legako (*74), Jimmy Lehew (’62 and *71), Paula
McNeil (81 and *90), Frank Walker (*83) and Bob
Wiseman (’62). Ex-officio members who serve
without a vote are Don Davis, president of
Cameron University; Sandy Joyner, director of
alumni relations and Chris Crimmins, president of
student government.
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Join the CUAA

The board of directors of the Cameron University Alumni Association invites you to join a special group of friends, graduatcsh
and former students who share the history and traditions of Cameron. Through its mission of education, Cameron has made an
impact in the community of Southwest Oklahoma and in communities around the world. The alumni association provides a link

to the university for those who share in Cameron’s mission.

Whether you are a graduate, former student or friend of Cameron, the CUAA is a way to keep in touch and at the same time,
have the satisfaction of knowing that you are supporting programs and activities designed to mutually benefit the association, its -
members and Cameron University. Benefits include receipt of the quarterly alumni newsletter, voting privileges, selected
discounts for campus events, car rental discounts, library privileges, and most importantly a way of displaying your pride, affili-
ation and responsibility to give something back to an institution that has provided guidance, inspiration and knowlcdge to thou-
sands of individuals for over eighty years. Membership dues also help support thc distinguished alumni awards, reunion and

homecoming events, alumni scholarship fund and alumni publications.

DETACH HERE

CAMERON UNIVERSITY ALUMNI ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP FORM
{Please fill out and return regardless of whether you are making payment of dues so that we can update our files.)

Full Name

Title {Mr., Mrs., Ms., etc.)

Cameron Activities, Sports, Scholarships & Honors:

Maiden Name (If applicable)

Address
Current Activities, Honors, Etc. for Alumni News:
Home phone # SS#
Birthdate Sex Race
Occupation/Title
Employer's Name & Address If spouse attended Cameron, list full name {including name while

CU Degrees/Majors/Yr. Graduated or Attended

at Cameron if different), SS#, graduate year and degrees from
Cameron or years attended:

ACTIVE MEMBERSHIP/GIFTS

YES, I want to become an active member of the Cameron University Alumni Association. In order to develop activities and services

Enclosed is my payment for MEMBERSHIP.

{Annual memberships expire as of September 30 each year. Payments received after

June 1 will run through September 30 of the following year.)
Annual membership $15.00

All new members will receive a decal.
If you are renewing and need a new decal, please check here.

GIFTS

In addition, I wish to support Cameron Unlver51ty in the following marnner:

Donation to Cameron Alumni Association $

Donation to Cameron University Foundation $

If you wish, you may specify a school or department for Foundation Gifts. '

Lifetime membership $150.00

that will best serve our alumni, we need to
know your interests. Please check areas
that would be of interest to you:

Alumni Newsletter

Reunions

Assisting with student recruitment
Homecoming Activities

Alumni Directory for purchase
Attending lectures, workshops,
etc. on CU campus

Assisting with Career
Development and Job Placement

Other:

Checks payable to: Cameron University Alumni Association for dues and

Association gifts; Cameron University Foundation for Foundation gifts.

Please allow 2-3 weeks for receipt of membership card. Return to: Cameron University Office of Alumni Relations, 2800 West Gore Lawton, OK 73505-6377
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Reunion draws alumni from nine states

The cold weather was not a deterrent
for alumni who came back home for
Cameron’s Homecoming actitivites on
Nov. 2, 1991. Alumni and guests from
nine states and from classes dating back
to 1923 gathered to reminisce and renew
friendships.

Many of the graduates and former stu-
dents brought photos and other memo-
rabilia to share their memories of the
Cameron campus and to bring their
classmates up to date. Robert S.
Johnson, ’41, donated to the alumni
archives his 1940 letter jacket and a copy
of his book, "Thunderbolt." Nine of the
couples were college sweethearts.

The Cameron University Alumni As-
sociation sponsored reunions for
Cameron State School of Agriculture
high school graduates, a 50th Anniver-
sary reception including the junior
college classes of 1941-45 and graduates
of the Presidential Leaders/University
Scholars program.

Those who attended and the class
years represented were Lee Rhoades,
23, Lawton; Susie Best Ragland, 24,
Oklahoma City; Tom Wilson, 24, and
his wife, Hazel, Norman; Rector
Johnson, 24, Broken Bow; Eileen
Wilson Davis, "25, Norman; Qakle Best
Hilbert, 25 and ’29, Walters; Lewis
Faulkner, *26, Mountain View; Evelyn
Hankins Heinz, >26, and Frances Heinz,
Lawton; Ruth Rhoades, 27, Chickasha;
Vivian Hay Buchwald, 27, Faxon; Marie
Spradlin Shaw, 27, Lawton; Gwendolyn
Best Hilbert, 28, Lawton; Elsie Recer
Hilbert, *28, Lawton; Irene Powers Law-
rence, *28, Lawton; Birdie Knowles Bow-
man, *30, Lawton; Elizabeth Johns, 34,
Apache; and Helen Havlik Crutcher, 34
and 36, Lawton.

Others included Glenn V. Becker, 37,
Lawton; Charles Beecham, ’41, El Reno;

Horace Brooks, ’40, Bethany; Billy
and Eva Larue Davis, ’42, Bartlesville;
Merrole Davis Dickens, *42, Lawton;
Gene Hancock, ’38 and Clorene Davis
Hancock, ’39, Lawton; Glen R.
Hastings, 39 and ’41, and his wife,
Winifred, Lawton; C. Ned Hockman,
’41, Norman; Robert S. and Barbara
Morgan Johnson, 41, Lake Wylie,
S.C.; Helen Aebischer Kusel, ’40,
Palm Desert, Calif.; Treva Roberts
Martin, *42, Kingston; Eden Matheny,
’41, and Velma Montgomery Matheny,
’42, Ardmore; Frank Mattoon, ’43,
and his wife Anita, Lawton.

Also attending were Lloyd and
Mable Apple Mitchell, *41, Oklahoma
City; W. Ray and Ruby McMurtrie
Murley, ’41, Blacksburg, Va.; Gilbert
and Wilma McCright Peters, "41, Fre-
donia, Kan.; Ray Portillo, 38, and his
wife, Lucille, Irving, Texas; Janey
Johnston Scott, ’61, Ste. Genevieve,
Mo.; Ethel Jernigan Quickle, '41,

Reunion crowd gathers for group photo at Howell Hall

Edmond; Jimmie Williams Rickard, "39,
Tucson; Larry Scott, *41, Dallas;
Douglas Skaggs, *40, and Geraldine
Farmer Skaggs, 41, Dallas; Ralph K.
Steeds, ’38, Oklahoma City; Mary Lea
Knowles White, *43, Lawton; Walter F.
Wilson, 41, and Lorene Young Wilson,
’42, Davis; Edward C. Woodall, ’43,
Lawton; and Charles Woodley, "41,
Albuquerque; Stan Zisman, 85, and his
wife, Jen, Bartlesville; and Mike and
Shaun Geiger, ’86, Lawton.

Other guests included Eulalia Best
Arnold, Adele Foster and Carl Roberts
all of Lawton and Jack Chandler, Okla-
homa City. The reunion groups joined
other alumni and guests in the student
union for a barbecue lunch prior to the
football game. Special recognition was
provided for the Class of 1941.

The Class of 1942 will be honored on
its 50th anniversary at next fall’s Home-
coming celebration scheduled for Sept.
26, 1992.
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Distinguished alumni nominations sought

The Distinguished Alumni Awards are selected by the board of directors of the Cameron University Alumni
Association to be presented at Homecoming each fall. The awards are presented to Cameron alumni who have
distinguished themselves in their careers, in service to their communities and through continued support of the university.
- Nominations for this award can be mailed to Cameron Alumni Office, 2800 W. Gore Blvd., Lawton, OK 73505.

Cameron Distinguished Alumni Award Nomination Form

Date

Nominee

Address

Phone

Nominated by

Name

Address

Phone

Note: Attach biographical information and the reason the nominee is considered worthy of the award.

Portillo Scholarship Fund established

The Ray Portillo Scholarship Fund has been
established with initial contributions from
Jimmie Williams Rickard. Rickard attended
Cameron in 1937-39 and Portillo is a 1938
Cameron graduate and 1991 recipient of the
Distinguished Alumni Award. The fund is
open for contributions from other persons or
sources who desire to add to the fund. Dona-
tions can be made by sending a check payable
to the Cameron University Alumni Association,
2800 West Gore, Lawton, OK 73505.

Recipients of the scholarship shall be limited
to undergraduate students who are on the Co-
manche Indian roll. Dependent upon available
funds and the number of qualifying applicants,
one or more scholarships in the amount of $500
annually will be distributed over a two-semester
period. Application forms and detailed criteria
for the scholarship can be obtained from the
office of financial assistance in the North CU President Don Davis, left and CUAA President Richard Allen,
Shepler tower at Cameron. Application right present 1991 Distinguished Alumni plaques to Birdie Knowles
deadline for the 1992-93 term is March 1. Bowman, Ray Portillo and Bill Whiteley.




6 Alumnews

e
CUAA thanks tournament sponsors, donors

. The Cameron University Alumni Association extends special thanks to the following hole sponsors and donors for their support
of the Sixth Annual Homecoming Golf Tournament

Affiliated Van Lines
Arlington Manor

Burgess and Burgess, Inc.
Cedar Crest Manor

Coca Cola Bottling Company
Don Evans Window Tint
Edward’s Men’s Wear

Erwin Insurance Agency
Expressway Gulf

EZ Go Foods, Inc.

Godlove, Joyner, Mayhall, Dzialo, Dutcher & Erwin

Golf Tech - Jeff Froude

Herb’s Foods

Jackson’s Laundromats

Johnson and Johnson Medical, Inc.

KSWO-TV

Lawton Cablevision, Inc.
Lawton Heights Nursing Home
Lawton Publishing Company
McCord’s Office Supply

One Hour Moto Photo

OTT Business Systems

Pepsi Cola Bottling Company
Perkins’ Office Machines

Red River Distributing

Ron Nance Commercial Real Estate
Southwest Sales, Inc.

Southwestern Stationery & Bank Supply
Towe and Hester Insurance Agency
And to all of the teams and individuals who participated!

Alumni Golf tournament benefits scholarship

The sixth annual Cameron University
Alumni Association golf tournament
 held at Cedar Lakes Golf Course was
~ the most successful tournament to date.
Even though the tournament was
rescheduled a week later due to the cold
weather, 13 teams participated.

Plaques were presented to the
following winners: Business trophy -
Edward’s Men’s Wear and team mem-

bers Eddie Hamra, Darryl Irinyi, Kelly
Glass, Rod Simons; first low gross -
Frank Hajek, Loyal Farmer, Ray
Fried], Bill Copic; second low gross -
Bill Stamps, Jimmy Smith, Kent
Dunegan, Tom Stevenson; first low net
- Bill Hobbs, Darrell Jones, David
Welch, Billy Schroeder; second low net
- Kelly Harris, Don Greb, Don Cole,
Dave Ernest, Doug Joyner; and closest

to the pin award to Kent Dunegan who
received a driver with Cameron’s Old
Kim insignia donated by Jeff Froude of
Golf Tech. Golf tournament chairman
Richard Allen said, “The favorable
response from the community for
sponsorships and participation in this
event will allow us to build the alumni
scholarship fund in order to assist
deserving students at Cameron.”

Deadline for Alumni Scholarship March 1

The application deadline for the 1992-93 Cameron University Alumni
Scholarship award is March 1. The alumni scholarship was established to
reward deserving junior and senior students at Cameron University and to
encourage active alumni involvement after graduation.

The award is made on the basis of academic excellence and leadership
qualities. An applicant must be classified as a full-time junior or senior
during the term of the scholarship and must maintain a cumulative grade

point of 3.0 or higher.

Application forms and detailed criteria may be obtained from the office
of financial assistance on the third floor of North Shepler.

Photo: Janie Hernandez

1991 - 92 Alumni Scholarship recipient
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Educational Outreach announces spring workshops

Workshops, seminars and short courses are offered each
semester through the Educational Outreach office at
Cameron. Classes are designed to meet the educational,
cultural, professional development and leisure-time activity
needs of the citizens of southwest Oklahoma.,

Enrollment is open to all interested persons and optional
credit is available for some classes. The spring schedule has
been printed below. To enroll or to obtain further informa-
tion, call Educational Qutreach at (405)581-2280 or come by
the office on the fourth floor of North Shepler.

Planning and Planting the Home Landscape -
Saturday, Feb. 15 - Topics cover basic design, correcting po-
tential and existing problems, choosing appropriate plant
materials and the basics in plant installation. Instructor: Sally
Kehoe ‘

Food Label Savvy - Saturday, Feb. 22 - Learn to evaluate
food labels and decode the information as to low cholesterol,
high fiber or lite.

Instructor: Dr. Becky Pazoureck

How to Cope with Stress - Saturday, Feb. 29 - Learn how
to cope with stress in daily life, types of stress, and physical
aspects of stress.

Instructor: Paula McNeil

Math Anxiety: I Think I Have It! - Saturday, Feb. 29 -
This workshop establishes the place of mathematics within the
framework of whole language, showing ways to alleviate
anxiety which often occurs when mathematics is taught.
Instructor: Dr. Bill James

13th Annual Women’s Day Symposium - Intergen-
erational Communication - Saturday, March 7 - Dealing with
impossible people, your personal style, ways to communicate
effectively and assertively, and dealing with change.

Science Teacher’s Workshop/Wichita Naturalists
- Thursday-Sunday, March 12-15 - Held at Fawn Creek
Campground in the Wichita Mountains Wildlife Refuge. Pri-
marily for teachers but open to others interested in the out-of-
doors and one’s personal responsibility toward the natural en-
vironment. Instructor: Dr. Jack Tyler

Personal Management - Saturday, March 21 - Develop a
personal system to achieve time and task management
creating maximum performance personally and professionally.
Instructor: Dr. Jane Kerr

Effective Military Writing - Saturday, March 21- A
seminar for military and civilians who work with the military
covering the theory of human communication, the Army
writing style and formats for Army writing.

Instructor: Maj. Jim Dubinsky

SAS Workshop - Saturday, March 28 - Obtain basic
training in SAS statistical software package to further per-
sonal research goals. Instructors: Dr. John Martinez and
Greg Duncan

Career Planning for Business Success Saturday,
March 28 - Examine trends in'business careers, analyze the
role of the individual and the organization in career planning
and develop a personal career plan.

Instructor: Dr. Sue Seymour-

Recipe for Whole Language - Saturday, April 4 - Im-
prove knowledge of and skills in the practical application of
the whole language philosophy with emphasis on the recipe
for webbing,

Instructors: Jackie Wood and Diane Jackson

Tools of the Archaeologist - Saturday, April 11 - Intro-
duction to the principles and techniques of archaeological
research. Explore prehistoric sites through audiovisuals and
hands on interpretation of artifacts. Topics include site
excavation, artifact analysis and prehistoric social life.
Instructor: Sharon Methvin

Project Wild/The Biodiversity of Wichita Moun-

tains Bird Life - Saturday & Sunday, April 18-19 - For
teachers at all levels, youth group leaders and others inter-
ested in developing an appreciation for the natural environ-
ment. The Project Wild Guide utilizes the student’s natural
interest in wild animals and plants to facilitate study in all
fields including English, history, math, science, physical
education and the arts,
Instructor: Dr. Jack Tyler
Elderhostel - Welcome to the Great Plains - Sunday-
Saturday, May 17-23 (minimum age for participation is 60).
You can live in the campus dormitory for a week, or at home
if you prefer, eat in the cafeteria, attend classes and partici-
pate in cultural and recreational activities. Special focus on
Great Plains Landscapes and Vistas, Images of the Great
Plains and Popular Culture on the Great Plains:
Myths and Realities.

7
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Mike reveals Sports Grille success secrets

Mike Underwood
Cameron Junior College 67

Ninety percent of all new restaurants
fail within two years. Not Mike’s Sports
Grille at 517 E. Gore in Lawton. Since
its grand opening Nov. 9, 1989, it has
become one of the most popular
gathering places and eating establish-
ments in the city.

The place is operated by Mike Under-
wood, who graduated from Cameron
Junior College in 1967. What is the
secret of his success?

“Consistent quality of food with good
service and nice atmosphere,” he says.
You can order about anything you want.
But eight or nine different chicken
sandwiches are favorites with customers,
and a salad centered with an eight-ounce
grilled chicken breast is also a winner.

The service - to about 400 customers
per week day and 600 on weekend days -
is provided by 70 employees who wear
sports grille logo golf shirts in summer,
and logo sweat shirts in winter.

Mike’s Sports Grille atmosphere
includes international sports events on
two 10 feet by 10 feet screens. Through
two satellites, events that cannot be seen
elsewhere come from around the world
to the Lawton restaurant.

The atmosphere also includes college
football jerseys of Thurman Thomas and
Barry Sanders, donated by Head Coach
Pat Jones of OSU; a dozen autographed
OU footballs, dating back to 1975; an
OSU autographed football from last
year; and a basketball autographed by
star Larry Bird.

Lawton’s Randy Bass who achieved
baseball stardom in Japan is donating a
jersey, a baseball bat and other artifacts
for a new shadow box display.

Mike’s also features a dance floor and
draws a club crowd at night during hours
that are a slowdown period in other res-
taurants. After 9:30 p.m., food amounts
to only 10 percent of the sales.

Mike has devised special events
“nights” that draw crowds. Tuesday
night features the musicians Phil
Sampson and Lex Hazelwood and a
gong show for amateur entertainers,
with a $50 prize to be best performer
and $50 to the worst. ‘

Wednesday night is video horse racing
night. Thursday night is “Bozo Bingo.”

The grille uses a disc jockey and has
been the site of a radio sports talk show.

Mike and his wife, Dorthy, have three
children ages 7 to 11, but manage to
keep the restaurant open seven days a
week except for four days each year --
Christmas Eve, Christmas Day, Easter,

and the Fourth of July.

With so much going on so much of the
time, the restaurant draws a variety of
patrons varying from rabid football fans
to connoisscurs of fine food and drink,
to the young dancing crowd.

After graduating from Cameron
Junior College, Mike Underwood
attended the University of Oklahoma
from 1968 to 1970. He took a commis-
sion in the Army, served in Vietnam and
in 1971, returned to OU for four
semesters but says he was not a “disci-
plined student” and he was looking for
direction. In 1975 he opened Mad Dog
Saloon on Cache Road in Lawton. He
later remodeled it into a club, then into
a restaurant.

On 1978, he ate at Butterfield’s, a
sprawling restaurant then operating in
Oklahoma City. He thought Lawton
would someday need such a place.

He patterned Mike’s Sports Grille
after the Varsity Sports Grill in Okla-
homa City, which was patterned after a
similar restaurant in Dallas.

“T didn’t know anything about the
restaurant business, except that it looked
easy,” Mike said. “It nearly killed me.”

The owner of the Varsity helped him
start Mike’s Sports Grille.

“He started talking to me about con-
cept. I didn’t know what concept was. If
I would have put in a place before I
talked to him, it would have fallen on its
nose.”

He took great financial risk and went
into major debt turning the Mad Dog
Saloon into a restaurant. It has been 13
years since he ate at Butterfield’s and his
restaurant dream was born.

Today, the dream is reality.

“We opened to a market that had

been starved for a nice place, and we

" just got a hit,” he said.
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All - American O’Kelley returns as student, coach

By Kelly Wray

All-American Thomas O’Kelley is
back at Cameron as a student and part-
time coach.

O’Kelley, who anchored the Cameron
defense on the 1987 NAIA national
championship team, returned to school
this spring to get his teacher certification
and to go into teaching and coaching,

Head football coach Frank Crosson
said:

“He will be working part time with
our defensive line. It is good to have
somebody with his kind of experience.”

O’Kelley is down from his playing
weight of 280 pounds to 250 pounds. He
has always been a giant, and not always
a gentle one with opposing backfields.

In 1986, he registered 32 tackles and
38 assists in leading the Aggies to an
NAIA runner-up season. During his
senior season in 1987, he anchored the
defense with 14 tackles and had 23
assists.

When he was in grade school, he was
too big to play in the midget leagues,
and he envied his big brother who was
small and fast. In the sixth grade, his age
group graduated out of the midget
leagues, and he was allowed to play.
After playing in high school at
Burkburnett ,Texas, he went to Rice
University for a year before transferring
to Cameron. He played three years for
the Aggies, majored in health and
physical education, and graduated in
1988.

He said trust made the 1987 team
special. The feeling among the players
was so strong that O’Kelley keeps
regular contact with several including
John Brandes of the Washington
Redskins; Johnny Hollarn who is

assistant coach at Lawton Eisenhower,
and Joe Watkins who manages a
sporting goods store in Duncan,

“You didn’t have to worry about
covering everybody else, because you
knew they could do the job,” he said.
“We believed in each other.” He said
the level of trust extended to the
coaches.

“They might call a play and you might
say, ‘What did they call this for?” But
they had been with us so long, you just
knew they must have a reason for it.”

O’Kelley said:

“One of my goals when I played was
to give it all I had and I did, sometimes
to the point they had to help me off the
field after a game.”

After graduation, he had a free agent
tryout with the Washington Redskins.
But his medical file was inches thick,
and the pros don’t take chances on
unhealthy free agents, he said. He
received inquiries from the Houston
Qilers and San Diego, but declined.

O’Kelley and his wife, Lisa, have a 6-
month old daughter, Brittany.

From April 19, 1989 to Jan. 10, 1992,
O’Kelley worked with youngsters at the
Lawton YMCA. Teaching children is
rewarding, he said, especially when a
child brings you a note written in crayon
that says thank you.

“The funniest thing is teaching classes
to little kids,” O’Kelley said. “It’s about
doing something for kids, like having a
kid who is real scared of the water and
leaves two weeks later knowing how to
swim. And they’re not touching the floor
because they’re so happy. :

“We had a l(r)v,t;,,;(‘)‘f;‘k:ids,whqihéve no . :

home life: They have ahouse to go to ;-

and lay their head. And some don’t even
have that. The best part is being able to
influence them and tell them that they
are something.” Having been a football
player helps him relate.

“There are some tougher kids who,
when they find out you were successful,
are more apt to listen to you.”

For the gentle giant, teacher certifica-
tion and coaching is a logical next step
from the Y.

The Cameron yearbook affectionately
named him Teddy Bear. O’Kelley said
he has no idea how the publication came
up with the name. “It probably had
something to do with my demeanor off
the field,” he said.

Thomas (’Kelley
Class of 88







55 named to Fall ’91 Athletic honor 'roll' v

More than one-third (55) of Cameron University’s 152 student-athletes were named to the CU Athletic Honor Roll for the 1991 fall semester.
To qualify for the list, student-athletes must pass 12 hours and earn a grade point average of 3.00 or higher. For the semester, Cameron student-
athletes earned a2.63 GPA. Females earned a 3.02 GPA and males earned a 2.48. Three programs earned a collective GPA of 3.00 or better: softball
(3.24), women’s tennis (3.11) and women’s volleyball (3.10).
Here is the complete listing by sport:
Women’s Tennis (5) - Jill Cannon (Joplin, Mo.), Jennifer Olivares (Lampasas, Texas), Amy McCorkle (Yukon), Susan Shannon (Tulsa), Stacy Soto
(Vernon, Texas) Women’s Basketball (6) - Erika Bradford (Guthrie), Dutchess Brown (Lubbock, Texas), Lauri Harmon (Mesa, AZ), Jennifer
Rowe (Frederick), Tonya Swift (Onida, SD), Pat Thomas (Snyder). Women’s Volleyball (8) - Amy Dreier (Clinton, Iowa), Stacey Fogel (Clinton,
Iowa), Lisa Follett (Glendale, AZ), Liz Greer (Abilene, Texas), Tanya Hull (Leavenworth, Kan.), Kim Riddle (Mansfield, Texas), LaWanna
Thompson (Kermit, Texas), Tiffany Turner (Channelview, Texas). Softball (7) - Alice Clifton (Lone Grove), Heather DeShazo (Newcastle), Traci
Dilla (Duncan), Amanda Herndon (Duncan), Jennifer McGowen (Comanche), Jeanne Phipps (Moore), Samantha Sundberg (Longmont, Colo.).
Cheerleaders (4, not included in total) - Cyndy Campbell (Anadarko), Tomya Maloukis (Tipton), Mendy Richardson (Snyder), Fritz Diehm
(Lawton). Men’s Basketball (1) - Aaron Harris. Football (17) - Brent Alexander (Arlington, Texas), Derrick Deshotel (Houston, Texas), Shawn
Duhon (Grand Prairie, Texas), Hugh Farmer (Tulia, Texas), Travis Goergen (Carnegie), Troy Goudeau (Phoenix, AZ), Zach Gray (Oklahoma
City), Daniel Henry (Moore), Stephen Jeffries (Plano, Texas), Shawn Lawson (Pauls Valley), Pete Loera (Mesa, AZ), Brian Major (Ryan), Marty
Malone (Dallas, Texas), Brent Martin (Wellington, Texas), Jason Stone (Frederick), Bryan Weems (Oklahoma City), Brian Zalewski (Okeene).
Golf (2) - Mike O’Connell (Yankton, SD), Rod Simons (Lawton). Baseball (9) - Mike Crist (Rapid City, SD), Chris DeClerck (Moline, 1i1.), Chad
Funkhouser (Fletcher), Jason Green (Wellston), Bill Horning (Coos Bay, Ore.), Steve Johnson (Lawton), Dennis Milius (Mesa, AZ), Troy Ward
(Rapid City, SD), Adrian Wiggins (Lawton).
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1924 - Rector Johnson is retired and
lives in Broken Bow.

1930 James H. Busselle has completed
his book, “Fruition and Frustration with
the Immigration”. It is a chronicle of his
years with the Immigration and Naturali-

zation Service. He is retired and lives in
Alhambra, Calif.

1933 - Dorothy M. Mefford is retired
and living in Lawton.

1937 - Glenn V. Becker is retired owner
of Becker Funeral Home and is living in
Lawton. He remains active in the com-
munity and serves on the Chamber of
Commerce tourism and refuge commit-
tees.

1939 - Wilma L. Duke Stout, Lawton, is
a retired nurse and is a volunteer for
Mobile Meals. Jimmie Williams Rickard
isretired and lives in Tucson. Phil Ewing
Gafford is retired and lives with his wife
of nearly 50 years in Oklahoma City. He
remains active in church and civic affairs,
and still owns a publishing agency he
foundedin 1976. Kenneth K. Howenstine
is retired from the Air Force and is living
in Carrizo Springs, Texas. M. Margue-
rite Scruggs is retired emeritus associate
dean, College of Home Economics at
OSU where she has been named to the
Hall of Fame. Sheis currently state presi-
dent of Church Women United.

1940 - Helen Elizabeth Aebischer
Kusel owns a storage company in Palm
Desert, Calif. She is active in business,
church and community activities.

1941 - Charles Beecham is retired from
the Air Force and lives in El Reno. He
remains active as a painter, sculptor, ac-
tor and adjunct instructor at El Reno
Junior College. His paintings and sculp-
tures are in the collections of individuals,
banks, businesses and institutions across
the United States and foreign countries.
His latest sculpture, a monument to the
Second Bomb Group, the oldest bom-
bardment wing in the Air Force, was
dedicated in September at the USAF
Museum, Wright Patterson Air Force Base

in Dayton, Ohio. His paintings document
the heritage of the west and are noted for
historical accuracy. His commissioned
painting of a half block long historical
mural in El Reno has become a focal
point for the town’s business district. His
acting career has included speaking roles
in motion pictures, television, theater and
commercials. Ruth A. Wilson Etier is
retired after working as a secretary for
the State of California. She is living in
Mariposa, Calif. Ned Hockman operates
C. Ned Hockman Productions in Nor-
man. He is a University of Oklahoma
David Ross Boyd professor emeritus,
School of Journalism and Mass Commu-
nication, radio/televison/film sequence
and has authored several books. He is
also a retired Air Force officer. Hock-
man has worked as a professional
filmmaker around the world. He has
been a delegate to festivals and photo-
graphic events including the Cannes Film
Festival, Cannes, France; the Interna-
tional Liaison Schools of Cinema and
Television in Warsaw-Lodz, Poland; and
the Mannheim, Germany Documentary
Film Festival. Honors include the highest
award in the field of photojournalism,
The Joseph A. Sprague Memorial Award
presented by The National Press Photog-
raphers Association; induction into the
Oklahoma Journalism Hall of Fame and

recipient of the Governor’s Arts in Edu-
cation Award. E.Lenora “Scotty” Baris
Hines is retired after working as coordi-
nator of school health in the Clovis N.M.
Public Schools. Robert and Barbara
Morgan Johnson have retired in Lake
Wylie, S.C. Robert, after a career as atest
pilot, sales for aviation, insurance and
securities, and active duty as an Air Force
officer during World War II, stays busy
with speaking engagements and televi-
sion interviews. He was the first pilot to
break Richenbacker’s World War I rec-
ord by posting 27 victories against Ger-
man aircraft. Johnson recounts his war-
time experiences with the U.S. 56th Fighter
Group in his book “Thunderbolt.” Char-
les O. Woodley is retired from the Air
Force. He isliving in Albuquerque where
he is owner of a realty company and is
active in D.A.V.

1942 -Laxton Malcom lives in Frederick
and is retired from the OSU Extension
Service. Betty Jo Wisdom Sutterfield is
retired and and lives in Oklahoma City.
Velma Montgomery Matheny, Ardmore,
is an avid golfer and recently scored a
hole-in-one. Z. Lorene Young Wilsen
and her husband are enjoying retirement.
They live in Davis when they are not
traveling.

1948 - John C. Harmon is retired and is

President Don Davis, third from the left, visits with 1941 graduates Charles
Beecham, Robert Johnson and Ned Hockman at the Homecoming reunion in

November.
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living in Kingston. He has been honored
as a 1974 Personality of the South, listed
in Men of Achievement of the World in
1975, and has published a biology text.
- He writes that he considers his greatest
honor to have been a student and a pro-
fessor at Cameron University.

1950 - James Donald Neely is real estate
broker and associate of Beulah Jones
Realty in Lawton.

1951 - Jojuana I. Horn Hicks is the
protocol officer for the Army Intelligence
Center at Fort Huachuca. She and her
husband have a horse ranch in Hereford,
Ariz.

1961 - David J. Woodward lives in Port
St. Lucie, Fla. and is director of retail
sales with the Zeroll Company.

1965 - Bob H. Wiseman serves on the
board of directors of the Cameron Uni-
versity Alumni Assocation and is owner
of Moto-Photo in Lawton.

1970 - Kenneth Vantreese is founder
and owner of Wood Concepts, Inc,, an
architectural graphics and manufacturing
firm in Tulsa. Wood Concepts, Inc. was
orginally established as a custom store
fixture manufacturer in 1976 and has
become one of the nation’s leaders in
signage with clients throughout the United
States. He has served as an elected dele-
gate to President Reagan’s White House
Conference on Small Business and has
been active with the Tulsa Chamber of
Commerce and Small Business Council
for Tulsa.

1971 - Kelly Curtis Ford, Claremore,
has been an English teacher in the Ool-
ogah-Talala Public Schools for 16 years
and is coach for the academic competi-
tion team. He was named the 1991 Teacher
of the Year for Oologah. He has served
on numerous committees for the State
Department of Education and has as-
sisted in developing the Language Arts
Competency Test for teacher certifica-
tion. During the summer of 1991, he
taught communications for the Headlands
Indian Health Careers Program through

the College of Medicine at the University

of Oklahoma Health Sciences Center.:

James Michael Gibbs is retired and lives
in Lawton. Nettie Fran Hankins is re-
tired and lives in Lawton. :
1972 - Janet Tetu Butcher is assistant
U.S. attorney, District of South Carolina,
Department of Justice. She lives in

Columbia. Jim Campbell has been se- '

lected as Southern Texas Amateur of the
Year by the Professional Golf Associa-
tion and is a member of the Southern
Texas PGA Advisory Council. He is
general manager of Wholesalers, Inc. in
Corpus Christi. Richard Howard Lyman
is eastern region staff manager for EG&G/
Dynatrend. He lives in Metuchen, N.J.
Ronnie Prueitt lives in Corsicana, Texas
and is principal for the Corsicana Inde-
pendent School District.

1973 - Roy E. Penepacker is retired from
the Army and is living in Lawton.

1974 - John C. Boone is a pharmaceuti-
cal sales representative with Roche Labo-
ratories. He lives in Lawton.

1975 - John Christopher Andrus is a
psychiatrist and a medical director at St.
Anthony’s Hospital in Oklahoma City.
He is also teaching psycho pharmacology
to third year medical students at the
University of Oklahoma. Dale Cagle is
case manager supervisor with the De-
partment of Corrections in Lexington.
Don Crabbe is general manager of Cen-
tral Rural Electric in Stillwater. Previ-
ously, he was administrative assistant at
the Cotton Electric Cooperative in Wal-
ters for over eight years. Keith Wayne
Monroee is employed as a land surveyor
for Lichliter /Jameson & Associates, Inc.
of Houston and is living in Sugar Land.
1977 - Charles Edward Benge is a pas-
senger service agent with American Air-
lines, DFW Airport, Texas. Rita Gaddy
teaches social studies at Elgin High School.
She is one of four teachers from across
the country who will receiveithe Close Up
Foundation Linda Myers Chozen Award
for Teaching Excellence in Civic Educa-
tion. She will travel to Washington, D.C.
in March to receive the award.

1978 - C. Randy Anderson is a lab
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technician at Halliburton Services in
Duncan. Lee P. Blackwell is retired and

‘lives in Lawton. Gary Dale Brown works

at Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company
and livesin Walters. Jane Adams Gordon
is a retired nurse and is living in Lawton.
Kathy Hawkins is student activities direc-
tor at East Central University in Ada.
Judy Pamplin Holland is a teacher at
Great Plains Area Vo-Tech in Lawton
and is on the board of directors of the
Cameron University Alumni Association.
Her husband, Herman Claude Holland is
a 1971 graduate. Bob J. Morris is retired
from civil service and teaching and has
recently returned to Lawton from Alice,
Texas.

1979 -Russell Allard is assistant vice
president of Farm Credit Services in
Hobart. Mary Hodgsen Brancich of Co-
manche is an elementary teacher at Empire
School where she was named Teacher of
the Year in 1989. Tenna Deaton Cain is
a certified public accountant and is living
in Duncan. Billie Dale Carlson, Lawton,
is retired from the military and is an
author. He was the Chinese translator for
the Louise McMahon International Music
Competition. Randall Neal and Loretta
Kay Bymaster Goode are living in Lawton.
Evelyn Ann Reiss is an attorney in Ana-
darko. She serves as coordinator of the
Caddo County Law Related Education
Committee. Carolyn Scott Seabolt is as-
sistant controller at SimuFlite Training
International in Dallas. Jimmie B. Tucker,
Lawton, has been an employee of Sears
for 23 years. Jerry Lynn Williamson has
retired from the Army and is attending -
Cameron University.

1980 - Bonnie J. Anderson is a teacher
associate at Bryan Elementary School in
Algona, Iowa. Her husband, Galen (Andy)
Anderson, is a1982 graduate of Cameron.
Dorothy Ann Binkley is a caseworker
with the Gerontology Day Program,
Monroe, Mich. Chris W. Cloud was
deployed with the Navy in support of
Operation Desert Storm where he spent
over seven months at NAS, Sigonella,
Sicily. He has returned to teaching biol-
ogy and chemistry and coaching football
at Rush Springs High School.  James
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Wayne and Margaret Ann Kinder live
near Walters and are self-employed

farmer/ranchers.

1981 - Cecilia Doye Fuhrmann is a house-
wife living in Gainesville, Texas. Dale
Thacker works for Paramore Supply in
" Duncan. Reger Carney is a CPA and
accounting manager for Kline Brothers
Company. He lives in Lyndhurst, Ohio.
1982 - Eustace S. Lewis is an anatomy
and physiology instructor for the U.S.
Army Academy of Health Sciences, Ft.
Sam Houston. Michael Duane Phillips
has graduated from the Naval Postgradu-
ate School in Monterey, Calif. with a
master’s degree in applied mathematics.
Richard Lee Simpson is an internal reve-
nue agent in Ardmore. Michelle Reemts
Thornton married Buddy Thornton in
November. She is teaching fourth grade
in Sayre. Kenneth Williams has married
Carole Suzanne Schroeder and is em-
ployed as a computer programmer for
Oklahoma Publishing Company in Okla-
homa City.

1983 - Linda Campbell is a printing
systems analyst with the Zerox Corpora-
tion in Irving, Texas. Sam McMichael is
an artist-in-residence with the State Arts
Council of Oklahoma. He was selected as
Artist of the Year for 1990 by the Lawton
Arts and Humanities Council. William T.
Nolan is a computer consultant for Com-
puter Advice in Lawton. Suly Arata is a
homemaker in Warminster, Pa.

1984 - Antoinette Marie Henderson Bell
is employed by Transworld Mortgage
Corporationin Houston. David W. Chase
is retired from the military and lives near
Lawton. He is enrolled in the graduate
program at Cameron. Capt. George Keith
Farley has assumed command of the 4th
Quartermaster Detachment (Airborne)
at Pusan, Korea. Ruth D. Kerce has been
promoted to assistant director of institu-
tional research at the University of
Oklahoma. Denise Kay McGee is a de-
partment manager with Dillards in Lawton.
Sara Lyn Michener is accounting tutorial
lab supervisor at Cameron University.
Leland E. Tompkins is a tire sorter at
Goodyear Tire and Rubber Company in
Lawton.

1985 - James Ralph Rumbaugh, Lawton,
is involved with personal investments.
Elaine M. Smith, a registered nurse at
Reynolds Army Hospital, Fort Sill, has
received a letter of appreciation for out-
standing and professional patient care
during Desert Shield/Storm. Les Tilley
is a staff development specialist with the
Instructional Service Division at the Okla-
homa Department of Vocational and Tech-
nical Education in Stillwater. Rev. Tyrone
Turmer is pastor of the Mt. Pleasant
Missionary Baptist Church and teaches
fifth grade at Jefferson Elementary School
in Gene Autry. Daniel Forrest Walker is
environmental/operations manager for
Chemical Waste Management, Inc. in
Dallas.

1986 - Aletha J. Bolt is an employee
plans agent with the Internal Revenue
Service in Oklahoma City. Arthur Law-
rence Briggs, a computer programmer
for Military Traffic Management Com-

mand, Falls Church, Va., has received a .

commendation certificate for Desert
Shield/Storm. James Alan Cooper re-

cently married and is employed with Glaxo, -

Inc. in Wichita Falls. Ruben Corkill has
retired from the military and is now a part
time rancher. He livesin Lawton. Russell
Alan Harrison lives in Milton, Del. and is
swine unit manager for Purina Mills, Inc.
Richard L. Heston recently returned from
a six-month deployment aboard the frig-
ate USS Alywin, homeported in Newport,
R.I following a Multi-National Naval
Exercise known as “UNITAS”. Carla S.
Jung Jack was married in November.
She is a surgical materials coordinator at
Baptist Medical Center in Oklahoma City.
Darren Leon Lincoln is a sonar techni-
cian in the Navy. He is on duty in the
Persian Gulf. Lavice O. Pyles is a recep-
tionist at the Great Plains Child Support
Office in Lawton. Benjamin W. Slaybaugh
is a doctor of veterinary medicine at the
Hubbs Animal Hospital in Wichita Falls
1987-Rita K. Lehnen Cordell is a cap-
tain in the Army stationed at Fort Sill. S.
Renee Gibson is a photographer at Olan
Mills. She lives in Marlow. Edmund
George Hershberger lives in Sterling, Va.
and is an administrator for Advanced
Management, Inc. Barry Hollandsworth

has married and is employed by Braum’s
Dairyin Minco. Roberta June Matchette
is a fundraiser and record keeper for the
Cameron Campus Ministryin Lawton. H.
Ellis Meeks is a lecturer in the communi-
cations department at Cameron Univer-
sity. Juan M. Resales is ECS supervisor
at Fort Sill. Bobby Ray Thomas Jr. is in
the Army and is stationed at Mililani,
Hawaii. His wife, Lisa Carol Pope The-
mas, is a teacher.

1988 - Rhonda Ann Rollins Clemmer is
director of training for Red River Federal
Savings and Loan in Lawton. She has re-

ceived a M.S. in human resource develop-
ment at OSU. She is listed in Who’s Who

in the Southwest and in Outstanding Young

Women of America. Rolanda M. Cole
lives in Ann Arbor, Mich. and is a gradu-
ate student at the University of Michigan.
Suzanne Lynn Coons is teaching seventh
grade physical education, softball and is
tennis coach a Tomlinson Junior High in
Lawton. Cynthia Corky Balch Cronin
lives near Marlow and is a homemaker.
She and her husband, Thomas Joseph
Cronin, have a two year old son, Thomas
Corey, and a new daughter, Cynthia Jo-
sephine. Thomas is a licutenant in the
Army stationed in Germany and has rep-
resented Cameron during college night
presentations at the American high school.
He is a decorated Gulf War veteran and
served as special security officer during
the war. Karolyn K. Hilbertlives in Wal-
ters and is office manager/controller for
the Walters Cooperative Elevator Asso-
ciation. Gabriele J. Lingenfelter is an
accountant for A Gol Company in St. Jo-
seph, Mo. She is attending Northwest
Missouri State University where she is
working on a master’s degree. Robert
Wayne Meador is a small business devel-
oper for Rural Enterprises Community
Action Program, Inc. in Frederick. Lor-
raine S. Reynold Morford teaches voca-
tional home economics in the Lawton
Public Schools. Hans L.G. Sorge is re-
tired and lives in Lawton.

1989 - Randall B. Brink, Lawton, has re-
ceived his M.B.A. degree with high hon-
ors from Oklahoma City University. Bryan
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Dupler finished his law degree at the
University of Oklahoma in December.
His wife, Sheri, is a former Cameron
student and is completing her degree at
the University of Oklahoma. Stacy Wyatt
Hill married last year and is attending
Oklahoma City University Law School
where he will graduate in May. James
Paul Holley Il and Shevalla Marleia
McCracken Holley live at Ft. Hood. She
is a homemaker and he is a first licuten-
ant in the Army and served six months in
Desert Shield/Storm, where he received
an Army commendation medal, Vicki
Lynn Maxwell, Lawton, is associate
computer programmer/analyst for Hal-
Eburton Services in Duncan. Bobby Pethoff
owns Altus Auto Center in Altus. Wendy
L. Poston is an aerospace engineer for
the Naval Surface Warfare Center in
Dabhigren, Va. Robin Prince teaches first
grade in the Hollis Public schools. Julia
R. Riggs is head junior high and assistant
high school coach for volleyball, basket-
ball and track in Bartlett, Texas. She has
won waterskiing-kneeboard tournament
awards. James Allen Robson is telecom-
munications consultant for Diaznet, Inc.
in Sioux Falls, S.D. Cheryle D. Terrell
Shermam is a clerk/stenographer in
Lawton. Larry E. Terry teaches at Lone
Wolf Schools and lives in Altus. Amy Jo
Tucker is owner and consultant for Tech-
nology Control in Lawton.

1990 - Kari Stafford Bailey and Brian
Bailey are living in Frisco, Texas where

she is office manager for Edmund Burke,
Attorney at Law. Edna J. Woosley Byler
is an accountant with Albert Brown and
Company in Sherman, Texas. Teresa
Clifton Calaza is a financial contract ad-
ministrator for Mitel Finance Corpora-
tion in Dallas. Judy Dunn has completed
Chick-fil-A’s career development program
in Atlanta. Ellen Hemphill Forehand is
director of social services for the Duncan
Care Center and is involved with the
Mental Health Association of Stephens
County. Jay Russell Johnson is attend-
ing the Medical College of Virginia in
Richmond where he is working toward a
masters in health administration. Vir-
ginia A, Josey is the administrative secre-
tary for the vice president of student af-
fairs at Cameron University. Lisa Kay
Kendall is a dental student at the Univer-
sity of Oklahoma College of Dentistry.
Carolyn Kay Kindt is employed by Lawton
Cablevision in Lawton. Tim R. McClure
is anews reporter for the Keokuk Daily in
Keokuk, Iowa., Steven D. McCune has
completed recruit training at the Marine
Corps Recruit Depot in San Diego. Wil-
liam Charles Clements I1 plans to marry
Shannon RaNae Parker in March. He is
a residential field officer in community
corrections for volunteers of America.
He and Shannon plan to establish a home
in Indianapolis. Karen Jenyle Conner
and Edward Joseph Pulide, Fall 91 gradu-
ate, were married in December. She is
employed with Arkla Gas company in
Lawton and he is employed with AAFES,

Clifton Dean Rampey is a social security
disability specialist for the State of Wis-
consin in Madison. Janice Dale Van-
trease Ready is a teacher with the Lawton
Public Schools. Brad M. Rutledge is a
member of the Natural Athletic Strength
Association and works as a quality assur-
ance specialist/ammunition surveillance
at the Savanna Army Depot in Illinois.
Jefirey Scott is employed by the State of
Oklahoma and is pursuing a masters degree
in public administration from the Univer-
sity of Oklahoma. Kelly Sue Seymour is
a sales administrator for The Trane
company in Oklahoma City. Arthur J.
Stovall has graduated from the basic school
at the Marine Corps Combat Develop-
ment Command in Quantico, Va. Kelly
D. Thomas is an artist-in-residence in
performance arts. She has worked with
theaters in Oklahoma, Texas, Kansas and
NewHampshire with elementary and jun-
ior high school students as well as men-
tally handicapped students. Samantha
Maria Jones Wartley lives in Lawton and
is an associate programmer analyst for
Halliburton Services in Duncan.

1991 - william Herbert Altwegg, Lawton,
is secking a career in law enforcement.
Deborah Brixey is an English teacher at
Grandfield High School. Joe Calaza is a
computer software engineer for Alcatel
Network Systems in Dallas. Kim Curtis
Chisum is teaching at Comanche High
School.
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